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March 11, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to provide more flexible and more efficient relief from solid waste disposal fees for victims of natural disasters.
Currently, solid waste disposal fee waivers following an emergency have specific time limits and expire automatically unless they are extended by the County Council by motion.  This can be problematic, because it can be difficult to determine the extent of damage at the outset of a natural disaster.  In addition, blanket fee waivers at transfer stations are not always the best means of providing rapid relief to victims of natural disasters.  Drop boxes for free disposal or vouchers can be a better means of ensuring that affected citizens receive relief as soon as possible following an emergency.
The enclosed ordinance provides additional flexibility to enable the County to provide disposal fee relief to citizens following an emergency.  The ordinance eliminates the requirement for certain solid waste disposal fee waivers to be extended by Council motion.  In addition, the legislation expressly allows the solid waste division to provide drop boxes, vouchers or other means of disposal fee relief to best meet the needs of citizens following an emergency, consistent with any special conditions placed on the disposal fee waivers by the council or the King County Executive.
The legislation also requires that the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks provide a report to the Council on all disposal fee waivers, including the approximate tonnage received and the estimated revenue impacts.  If you would like more information or details related to the above revisions, please feel free to contact Kevin Kiernan, Division Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-4385 or kevin.kiernan@kingcounty.gov.  
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  This important legislation will provide additional tools to help King County residents recover from natural disasters, and I strongly urge your support
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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